MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES June 12, 2019

President Lawrence Tracy called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag, others present were William White, Kristi Langkabel, David Benefiel and Ralph Henderson. Also present was: Town Attorney Mark McNeely and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Don Roberts.

Minutes of the May 22, 2019 meeting were approved as written on a motion by Council Member William White, seconded by Council Member David Benefiel. The motion passed. Vote 5/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member Ralph Henderson seconded by Council Member David Benefiel. The motion passed. Vote 5/0

SPECIAL MEETING:

A joint meeting with the Morristown Redevelopment Commission to discuss storm water drainage in the Morristown Industrial Park. Mary Atkins went over various phases that need to take place to improve the drainage. This was an informational meeting to provide information to the various industries that will be involved.

OLD BUSINESS:

Tort Claim: Deputy Clerk-Treasurer talked to insurance adjuster and she is to get back with him.

217 E. Fletcher Street:

Kelly Fair was in attendance concerned about the E. Fletcher Street property. Council Members after getting the go ahead from Robert Lewis (County Board Of Health) decided to clean up the outside area. After further discussion about the property Kristi Langkabel made a motion to have Director of Plan Commission, Randy Reed red tag the property. Council Member David Benefiel seconded the motion. Motion passed. Vote 5/0

417 E. North Street and 211 North Washington Street property needs attention also.

NEW BUSINESS:

POG Run 2019: Council Member David Benefiel made a motion to donate \$750.00 to the annual POG run for 2019. Council Member William White seconded the motion. Motion passed. Vote 5/0

CLERK-TREASURER:

Morrison Street Water Filtration plant construction moving forward despite the rains. Progress meeting Set for June 20th at 10 A.M. at 418 W. Main Street.

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer informed Council Members his concerns of police departments overtime in conflict with the salary ordinance. Better communication needs to be started.

Deputy Clerk-Treasurer also concerned about how employees are using personnel time as vacation. Deputy Clerk-Treasurer informed council members that employees need to keep better track of Vacation and personnel time instead of asking Town Secretary and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer. Balance in on each employee's pay stub.

POLICE DEPARTMENT:
Police Departments computers need to be updated to Windows 10.
WATER, WASTEWATER AND STREETS:
David Koehl reported that the South Street Water Project has been completed and street ready to pave.
Park security cameras installed and electrical wire stops about 10 feet from the ground.
Still discussing storm water issue at Midway and US 52.
Council Member Ralph Henderson made a motion to adjourn. Council member William White seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0
Larry Tracy, President
Don Roberts, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer
June 12, 2019